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DECEMBER 2022 NEWSLETTER 

CHURCH LAWTON SCHOOL 

 

Church Lawton School, Cherry Tree Avenue, Church Lawton, Stoke-on-Trent, Staffordshire. ST7 3EL 

Email: admin@naschurchlawton.cheshire.sch.uk | T: 01270 877601 

 

Dear Parent(s) and Carer(s),  

 

Both students and staff have had such a busy Autumn term. The term started with the receipt of some  
wonderful exam results over the Summer.  Following on from this, school has been busy embarking on  
supporting our 6th form students with work experience and expanding our links with FE Colleges.   
Stoke-on-Trent College is now on-board and is delivering courses to some of our 6th form students.  This 
adds to our ambitious curriculum offer for the school. 

The school has welcomed a number of students this term.  All students have completed initial baseline  
assessments and we are continuing to monitor their progress each term.  This progress was shared with 
Parents as part of the My Progress meetings, which occurred during the first week of December.  This  
provided parents and carers with an opportunity to speak to relevant teaching staff and have a look at  
student’s work.   

I am pleased to report that students’ attitudes to learning have been very good, largely thanks to the hard 
work of teachers, support staff and the support of parents and families.  Progress trends continue in an  
upward trajectory in terms of both core and foundation subjects and we are looking forward to the hard 
work continuing as we move into the New Year.  

Primary and Middle School Adventure Learning this term has been at Clip and Climb in Stone.  We have 
seen students making amazing progress, both in relation to overcoming personal challenges and  
demonstrating that they have the courage and determination to succeed.  I have seen tremendous support 
being shown from older students, who are confident and comfortable in this activity, helping less confident 
students. Our school community is all about supporting each other.  

Our Key Stage 4 students have continued their vocational courses at Reaseheath College.  Our year 10’s 
attend on a Wednesday and on Thursdays the Year 11’s continue their second year of studies.  The reports 
from both school staff and the college lecturers are very pleasing with some very positive outcomes.  

This term the school has said goodbye to Andrea Evans our Occupational Therapist.  Occupational  
therapy is now being supported by Alison Hart from Children’s Choice Therapy Services Ltd, a specialist 
Occupational Therapy service.  Alison and her team have previously worked at the school and are well 
known to both staff and students. 

It was wonderful to see so many faces at the Christmas Fayre.  This year we have absolutely enjoyed  
welcoming parents and families back to the school and we look forward to seeing you at future events.    
 

Finally, as we are now well and truly into the depths of winter we continue to be faced with the challenges 

of coughs and colds and I will take this opportunity to remind you all of the following Covid-19 advice and 

the latest information and guidance on Strep A (please see overleaf). 

  
In the meantime, I would like to wish all our parents, carers, families, and students a Merry Christmas and 
Happy New Year and I look forward to welcoming you all back to school on Wednesday 4th January 2023. 
 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Paul Scales 

Principal 

mailto:admin@naschurchlawton.cheshire.sch.uk
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Covid-19 update 

There has been an increase in the number of positive Covid-19 cases both nationally and regionally within school 

settings. I would like to remind you all of the following in relation to Covid 19.  As we learn to live safely with  

coronavirus (COVID-19), there are actions we can take to help reduce the risk of catching COVID-19 and  

passing it on to others. These actions will also help to reduce the spread of other respiratory infections, such as 

flu, which can spread easily and may cause serious illness in some people. 

 

Symptoms of respiratory infections, including COVID-19 

Respiratory infections can spread easily between people. It is important to be aware of symptoms so we can all 

take action to reduce the risk of spreading the infection to other people. 

 

The symptoms of COVID-19 and other respiratory infections are very similar.  If you have symptoms of a  

respiratory infection, such as COVID-19, and you have a high temperature or you do not feel well enough 

to go to work or carry out normal activities, you are advised to try to stay at home and avoid contact with other 

people. 

 

Symptoms of COVID-19, flu and common respiratory infections include: 

 continuous cough 

 high temperature, fever or chills 

 loss of, or change in, your normal sense of taste or smell 

 shortness of breath 

 unexplained tiredness, lack of energy 

 muscle aches or pains that are not due to exercise 

 not wanting to eat or not feeling hungry 

 headache that is unusual or longer lasting than usual 

 sore throat, stuffy or runny nose 

 diarrhoea, feeling sick or being sick 

 

Children and young people (aged 18 years and under) who have symptoms of a respiratory infection,  

including COVID-19 

Respiratory infections are common in children and young people, particularly during the winter months.  

Symptoms can be caused by several respiratory infections including the common cold and COVID-19. 

 

For most children and young people, these illnesses will not be serious, and they will soon recover following rest 

and plenty of fluids. Very few children and young people with respiratory infections become seriously  

unwell. This is also true for children and young people with long-term conditions. Some children under 2,  

especially those born prematurely or with a heart condition, can be more seriously unwell from RSV. Attending 

education is hugely important for children and young people’s health and their future. 

 

When children and young people with symptoms should stay at home and when they can return to      

education 

Children and young people with mild symptoms such as a runny nose, sore throat, or slight cough, who are  

otherwise well, can continue to attend their education setting. 

Children and young people who are unwell and have a high temperature should stay at home and avoid contact with 

other people, where they can. They can go back to school, college or childcare, and resume normal activities when they no 

longer have a high temperature and they are well enough to attend. 

All children and young people with respiratory symptoms should be encouraged to cover their mouth and nose with a dispos-

able tissue when coughing and/or sneezing and to wash their hands after using or disposing of  

tissues. It can be difficult to know when to seek help if your child is unwell. If you are worried about your child, especially if 

they are aged under 2 years old, then you should seek medical help. 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1080190/20220531-People_with_Symptoms_easyread.pdf
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/bronchiolitis/
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1080190/20220531-People_with_Symptoms_easyread.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1080190/20220531-People_with_Symptoms_easyread.pdf
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Covid-19 update 

 

Children and young people who are unwell and have a high temperature should stay at home and avoid contact with 

other people, where they can. They can go back to school, college or childcare, and resume normal activities when they no 

longer have a high temperature and they are well enough to attend. 

All children and young people with respiratory symptoms should be encouraged to cover their mouth and nose with a  

disposable tissue when coughing and/or sneezing and to wash their hands after using or disposing of tissues. It can be  

difficult to know when to seek help if your child is unwell. If you are worried about your child, especially if they are aged under 

2 years old, then you should seek medical help. 

 

Children and young people aged 18 years and under who have a positive test result 

If a child or young person has a positive COVID-19 test result they should try to stay at home and avoid  

contact with other people for 3 days after the day they took the test. After 3 days, if they feel well and do not have a 

high temperature, the risk of passing the infection on to others is much lower. This is because children and young people tend 

to be infectious to other people for less time than adults. 

Children and young people who usually go to school, college or childcare and who live with someone who has a positive 

COVID-19 test result should continue to attend as normal. 

 

What to do if Parents/Carers have a positive COVID-19 test result 

Try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people 

If you have a positive COVID-19 test result, it is very likely that you have COVID-19 even if you do not have any symptoms. 

You can pass on the infection to others, even if you have no symptoms. 

Many people with COVID-19 will no longer be infectious to others after 5 days. If you have a positive COVID-19 test result, 

try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people for 5 days after the day you took your test.  

 

The risk of catching or passing on COVID-19 is greatest when someone who is infected is physically close to, or sharing an 

enclosed and/or poorly ventilated space with, other people.  There are simple things we can all do in your daily life that will 

help reduce the spread of COVID-19 and other respiratory infections and protect those at highest risk. Things to do are— 

practise good hygiene, wash your hands and cover your coughs and sneezes. 

 

If you or your children have symptoms of a respiratory infection, such as COVID-19, and you have a high  

temperature or do not feel well enough to go to work, attend school, you or your children are advised to 

try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people. 

 

The Government strongly advise people to get vaccinated.  The Government state that Vaccines are the best 

defence against COVID-19 and other respiratory infections such as flu. Vaccines provide good protection. They 

also reduce the risk of long-term symptoms. The Government have stated that COVID-19 vaccines are safe and 

effective and vaccine programmes are continuously monitored. 

 

If you or anyone in your family are eligible and you have not yet received your full course of a COVID-19 vaccine, 

you can get vaccinated. A full course of a COVID-19 vaccine provides protection against severe disease,  

including against the Omicron variant. 

 

There is more information about the vaccinations available and when you should have them on the NHS website. 

There is a basic information handout available to download from the Government called  

Living Safely with Respiratory infections, including Covid-19 

 
 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1081924/20220601_What_to_do_if_you_test_positive_easy_read.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1081924/20220601_What_to_do_if_you_test_positive_easy_read.pdf
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1083515/20220608_Easy_Read_Living_Safely_with_Respiratory_Illnesses.pdf
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Strep A - Information & Guidance 
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Safeguarding         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              

 

IMPORTANT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reporting an absence 

 

Church Lawton School monitors pupil absence on a daily basis.  Therefore, parents/carers 
are expected to telephone school by 8.30 a.m. every morning your child is absent,  
clearly stating the reason for the absence.   

 

Where possible, please make any doctor, dentist or medical appointments either before or after school 
hours.  If appointments are during the school day please hand in a copy of your appointment card or letter to 
the school office, thank you.  

 

Applications for other types of absence in term time must be made in advance but will be granted only in  
exceptional circumstances.  

  
Contact numbers for Safeguarding of Children Concerns  

 

Children living in  Cheshire East 

 

0300 123 5012 

 

0300 123 5022 (emergency, out of hours) 

 

Children living in  Cheshire West 

 

0300 123 7047 

 

01244 977277  

 

Children living in  Stoke on Trent 

 

01782 235100 

 

01782 234234 (emergency, out of hours) 

 

Children living in Staffordshire 

 

0300 1118007 

 

0345 604 2886 (emergency, out of hours) 

 

Children living in  Manchester 

 

0161 234 5001 
 

In an emergency dial 999 

 

Children living in  Stockport 

 

0161 217 6028 opt 1 

 

0161 217 6029 

 

Allegations against an adult working with children 

 

01270 658904 01606 288931 

  

 

Adult Safeguarding 

 

0300 123 5010 

 

0300 123 5022 (emergency, out of hours) 
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We are delighted to announce that our Christmas Fayre  
raised over £900!       

We would like to say a huge thank you for all your support with the 
fayre and for all the other fundraising projects this year!    

Your help is truly appreciated - thank you! 
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Autumn 2022 Menus from Mellors Catering!   

The new menus will available from Monday 31
st
 October 2002 and will 

commence with week 1. 

 

 

 

Mellors also have a good selection of 
snacks available to purchase every day 

during morning break. 

All snack items cost 40p each. 

 

Snack menu: 

toast   *   teacakes   *  crumpets     
cheese oatcakes   *  pancakes         

waffles   *   pots of fruit    milkshakes      
juice    *     milk 

 

 

 

 

School dinner and snack payments 
should be made through your MCAS 

(My Child at School) account. 

The current charge for a school meal  
is £2.30. 

www.mychildatschool.com/MCAS/
MCSParentLogin  

School ID: 12295 

 

 

Whichever local authority you reside in, you can check your eligibility by contacting 
Cheshire East Local Authority:  

 Email: freeschoolmeals@cheshireeast.gov.uk    
 Telephone: 0300 123 5012 
 
Even if you’re not sure whether you are eligible or not, we urge you to check, as not 

only will it benefit your child, it also benefits school. 

 

http://www.mychildatschool.com/MCAS/MCSParentLogin
http://www.mychildatschool.com/MCAS/MCSParentLogin
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RLSS UK offer safety advice for winter water safety, with simple steps to keep safe during the winter:  

1. Never go onto the ice to play, to retrieve an object, or a pet   

2. Never enter the ice to rescue somebody, call 999 and ask for the Fire and Rescue Service  

What to do if you fall through the ice:  

 Keep calm and shout for ‘help’ 

 Spread your arms across the surface of the ice in front of you 

 If the ice is strong enough, kick your legs to slide onto the ice 

 Lie flat and pull yourself towards the bank 

 If the ice breaks, work your way to the bank-breaking the ice in front of you anyway 

 If you cannot climb out, wait for help and keep as still as possible. Press your arms by your side and keep your legs together. Keep your 

head clear of the water 

Once you are safe, go to hospital immediately for a check up 

What to do if you see someone fall through the ice: 

 Shout for assistance and phone the emergency services – call 999 or 112 

 Do not walk or climb onto the ice to attempt a rescue 

 Shout to the casualty to ‘keep still’ and offer reassurance to keep them calm 

 Try and reach them from the bank using a rope, pole, tree branch, clothing tied together or anything else which can extend your reach 

 When reaching from the bank, lie down to avoid being pulled onto the ice 

 If you cannot reach them, slide something which floats, such as a plastic bottle or football, across the ice for them to hold onto to stay 

afloat whilst help is on the way 

If the casualty is too far away, do not attempt to rescue them. Wait for the emergency services while calming and reassuring the casualty 

https://www.rlss.org.uk/news/royal-life-saving-society-uk-issues-winter-water-safety-advice 

https://www.rlss.org.uk/winter-water-safety 

 

Cheshire Fire & Rescue Service  
Urgent Winter Water Safety Message 

 
  
Cheshire Fire and Rescue Service on Twitter: "Please don't venture onto frozen ponds, lakes, canals or rivers during the cold weather, no 
matter how frozen the water may appear. If you see a person or animal in difficulty phone 999 and, if safe to do so, use a throw line or 
branch to reach out. 

https://t.co/VER6hYTE1b https://t.co/47gYTlQlmE" / Twitter 

  
Ice Safety (cheshirefire.gov.uk) 

  
Winter water safety | Staying safe on our canals | Canal & River Trust (canalrivertrust.org.uk) 

  

https://www.rlss.org.uk/news/royal-life-saving-society-uk-issues-winter-water-safety-advice
https://www.rlss.org.uk/news/royal-life-saving-society-uk-issues-winter-water-safety-advice
https://www.rlss.org.uk/winter-water-safety
file:///C:/Users/sarah.lewis/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/TXZE560K/Cheshire%20Fire%20and%20Rescue%20Service%20on%20Twitter:%20%22Please%20don't%20venture%20onto%20frozen%20ponds,%20lakes,%20canals%20or%20rivers%20during%20the%20co
file:///C:/Users/sarah.lewis/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/TXZE560K/Cheshire%20Fire%20and%20Rescue%20Service%20on%20Twitter:%20%22Please%20don't%20venture%20onto%20frozen%20ponds,%20lakes,%20canals%20or%20rivers%20during%20the%20co
file:///C:/Users/sarah.lewis/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/TXZE560K/Cheshire%20Fire%20and%20Rescue%20Service%20on%20Twitter:%20%22Please%20don't%20venture%20onto%20frozen%20ponds,%20lakes,%20canals%20or%20rivers%20during%20the%20co
file:///C:/Users/sarah.lewis/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/TXZE560K/Cheshire%20Fire%20and%20Rescue%20Service%20on%20Twitter:%20%22Please%20don't%20venture%20onto%20frozen%20ponds,%20lakes,%20canals%20or%20rivers%20during%20the%20co
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cheshirefire.gov.uk%2Fpublic-safety%2Foutdoor-safety%2Fice-safety%3Futm_source%3DTwitter%26utm_medium%3Dsocial%26utm_campaign%3DOrlo&data=05|01|jbleasdale%40nhs.net|94a359554b284b1d454508da
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcanalrivertrust.org.uk%2Fenjoy-the-waterways%2Fsafety-on-our-waterways%2Fwinter-water-safety&data=05|01|jbleasdale%40nhs.net|51f36d7e6fa541a21e1008dadcf58c67|37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3|0|
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This half term, Middle School and Primary pupils have been  
visiting Clip ‘n Climb in Stoke. Pupils who have previously climbed have  

continued to build confidence and can climb to the top of the climbing walls. 
Some of our new pupils have thoroughly enjoyed themselves and have done 

brilliantly to cope with these new experiences  - some even mastering the 
drop slide! 

Well done to all the pupils who achieved climber of the week this half term.  

The secondary pupils really enjoyed themselves skiing and tubing at  
Stoke Ski Centre this week. 
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Churchill 
The theme in Churchill this half term has been robots. 

 
In English we read a variety of books on robots and then practised our punctuation 
skills writing sentences about them. We also made our own book which we enjoyed 
reading to each other. 

 
In Maths our focus was place value using numbers up to 100. We were also lucky 
enough to take part in a Robot Workshop where we made a Lego Carousel.  We  
programmed the carousel to move, change speed and play music. 

 
In Science we have looked at the  
seasons, in particular Autumn. We 
took part in an ‘Autumn walk’ taking a 
sheet of things we may see and ticking 
them off as we saw them. 

 

In Art this term we have focused on 
Van Gogh paintings, including ‘The  
Starry Night’ and ‘Poppy Field’. We 
have been using oil pastels and paint 
to create our own interpretations of the 
paintings. 

 
Adventure Learning has been at Clip 
and Climb. We have had fun  
challenging ourselves to climb different 
walls at the centre. 
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Franklin 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

What a fun-filled half term! 

In English, we have focused our work on Robots. Pupils thoroughly enjoyed a STEMbotics day which 
inspired them to write instructions and perfect their speech punctuation.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have had a very practical half term in Maths. We have been exploring length and capacity and pupils 
have enjoyed using a variety of maths equipment. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Science, Franklin have been experimenting with different materials. We have carried out multiple  
investigations. We even created an effective floor barrier for our beloved toy guinea pigs. 

                                     

In Humanities, we have been exploring Ancient Greece.  
Pupils particularly enjoyed learning about Greek Mythology 
and worked together to recreate their version of Pandora’s 
Box. 

 

 

Franklin has also have a themed Judaism week. They have been learning 
about the origins and customs of the religion and enjoyed a special visit from 
a member of the Jewish Community.  
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                Thompson & Darwin 

 

English 
 

We have moved away from stories to write non-fiction explanation texts.  

We looked at using lots of technical words and labelled diagrams. It’s amazing how many parts of a 
bike we could name using all the correct vocabulary. We also learned how to organise our work into 

paragraphs and then wrote a detailed animal fact file. 

 
 

 
Maths 

 
 We looked at properties of 2D and 3D 

shapes and made our own 3D shapes from 
their nets. 

We used co-ordinates and whilst  
Thompson began fractions, Darwin applied 

their maths to solve word and real-life 
problems. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Science 

 

We’ve been thinking like a scientist this 
term and investigating: 

How to keep hot things 
hot and cold things 

cold? 

What is a reversible 
and irreversible 

change? 

What does soluble 
mean and how much 

can be dissolved? 

 

  

 
QOL 

 

Quality of Life is an important part of the week and this 
term we have been lucky to have visits form Cheshire 
Police and St John Ambulance. We have also learned 
about the importance of brushing our teeth and good 

dental hygiene. 
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                Thompson & Darwin 

 
Art 

We have experimented using different materials this term including clay, hammer-beads  
and loom-bands. We have also continued to develop our drawing skills and tried some ‘team art’. 

Everyone was given 3 or 4 parts of a picture which when joined together made a HUGE, class-size copy 
of Vincent can Gogh’s Starry Night. 

  
  
  
  

 
Adventure Learning 

It’s been Clip n Climb this term and we’ve all reached new heights! 

 

 
Summary 

 
The last newsletter ended:  

“I wonder what Middle School will be like by Christmas?” 

Well, we have decided to make our academic sets our form groups - it’s less confusing and it’s  
BRILLIANT.  

We still have our ups and downs, but we are always moving in the right direction.  
We can’t wait for 2023. 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year  
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Attenborough have made real progress this half term.  We have been working through our ‘Happy 
Minds Program’, learning about emotions and how to celebrate their strengths.  We also had an ‘Anti-
Bullying Week’, and for this we stayed in our forms and discussed it as a class. 

 

For our Adventure Learning this half term we have been  
skiing and tubing! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

In Science, a couple of our students have been  
dissolving substances and recording them.  Other 
students have busy creating buggies, utilising their 
woodwork and circuit skills.  

This half term we have also had our Christmas Fayre.  
All the pupils at Church Lawton School made gifts to 
help with the fundraising and make this event a huge 
success.  They also had fun along the way! 

MERRY CHRISTMAS FROM ALL 
ATTENBOROUGH CLASS 

Pupils have also enjoyed 
their creative lessons.  A 
particular favourite was 
tie-dying. 
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Cadbury Form 
 Cadbury have had a very successful half term and have scooped lots of awards! 

Zach and Ethan have won the achievement award more than once. The Key Stage 3 star 
award has been won by Ben twice, Harry once, and Ethan once also.  Harry and Lucas have 
also won the sports award. We really are a group of winners!  

The photos below feature students with their various awards and also some pictures taken in 
science.  Students in Delta were studying light.  Students in Zeta and Delta took part in an 
enrichment activity, where the dangers of powders was explored.   Also, Aiden is  
concentrating on making a super shot in his PE lesson. 
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Matthews 

 
Matthews students have been impressing all around the school this term whether they are established 
Church Lawton students or new students, transitioning into a new environment. Our new students have 
been working especially hard to adapt to the school and finding the things that make their school life 
comfortable and enjoyable.  

We have seen some fantastic creative work that has been produced in both the art sessions and in the 
cooking lessons. Students in our form have won multiple achievement awards for their hard work and 
for their sporting prowess. I have been particularly impressed with how some students who used to shy 
away from playing sports are now a regular and key feature of the team sports during PE lessons and 
at break times. 

As we run up to Christmas, everyone is continuing to work hard and put in all their effort into every part 
of their day-to-day school life, in spite of the weather and darkness.  I think all of Matthews deserve a 
really nice big Christmas break.  See you all in the New Year! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

MERRY CHRISTMAS FROM ALL 
matthews CLASS 
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Nightingale     

The Year 10 pupils enjoyed a day in the great outdoors last half term, cycling the trails 
at Ashbourne.  This half term they been skiing, I’m sure they will tell you all about it! 

Our students have continued to build their skills at Reaseheath College in their various  
departments: Construction; Car Maintenance; and Animal Management.  They have all  
completed assessments this term and we are very proud of their resilience. 

Our Year 11s have had an exciting opportunity to  
participate in a community outreach program  
sponsored by Port Vale, which culminated in job  
shadowing at the football grounds. 

We wish you all a Merry 
Christmas and a 

healthy and  
prosperous New 

Year. 
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BRANSON  
 

 
 

It has been another busy term for our students, who have been 
working hard in their lessons. They have been continuing Equine 
and catering studies at Reaseheath College. We are very proud 
of their achievements and some of them have completed  
assessments. 

Our Year 11s have had an exciting opportunity to participate 
in a community outreach program sponsored by Port Vale, 
which culminated in job shadowing at the football grounds. 
Some even met a professional footballer from the first team. 

Last half term our Year 10 pupils enjoyed a day out cycling 
along the trails at Ashbourne.  This half term they will be 
skiing! 

Our Christmas Fayre on 1st December was very  
well attended.   Some of our Branson students sold 
jewellery and others used our Santa Buzz-It game to 
raise funds for the school. 

 

We wish you all a  
Merry Christmas and a 
healthy and prosperous 

New Year.    
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It has been an incredibly busy half term for Newton! Members of Newton 
took part in an exclusive work experience day where they interviewed a 
football player, worked hard in the Marketing Department, understanding 
how the football club gained publicity, how they achieved it, and even 
completed some of the paperwork too!  

It was Newton’s assembly this month.  Our topic was 'ANTIBULLYING'. 
Our students took a very mature approach demonstrating, supporting, 
and sharing knowledge with the rest of secondary to promote our  
no-tolerance policy on bullying within school.  All our students worked 
hard and put together a great assembly even offering a 'buddy up  
system' to support peers.  
 
After a brilliant visit from the NHS, Newton form have been looking at job 
prospects within the NHS as well as sampling some small pieces of 
equipment. It was a very eventful morning! 
 
We hope you all have a wonderful Christmas and we look forward to a 
thriving 2023. 
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Sixth Form have had a busy term working towards a range of accredited qualifications  
including Music, Media and ICT.  We have also had a student who equipped himself  

extremely well when he undertook his GCSE Maths examination last month. 

 

We have numerous students who have begun work experience and college placements.  
They have all applied themselves fantastically well to this and have demonstrated a great 

deal of maturity and independence during these activities.   

 

Sixth Form wish you all a Merry Christmas  
and a Happy New Year!! 
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BTEC Level 1 recipe - Cod and chorizo stew 

 

 
 

 
↓ 

 
↓ 

 
↓ 

 
↓ 

 
↓ 

 
 

Ingredients Equipment: 

 1 tbsp olive oil 

 1 small onion, finely chopped 

 100g cooking chorizo, chopped into small piec-
es 

 200g can chopped tomatoes 

 2 cod fillets 

 200g can butter beans, drained 

 ½ small pack parsley, roughly chopped 

 Salt and pepper to season 

  
Weighing scales 

Sharp knife 
Chopping boards 

Tin opener 
Large frying pan 
Heat proof spoon 

tablespoon 
  
  
  

Gather equipment and ingredients 
  

Peel and chop onion. Then roughly chop the parsley. Put to one side. 
 Open can of tomatoes and can of butter beans. Drain juice out of tin of butter beans.  Put to one side 

  

On a different chopping board cut up the chorizo into small pieces. Put to one side. 
  

Heat the oil in a deep frying pan and add the onion. Cook over a medium heat for 5 mins until starting to soften. 
  

Add the chorizo and cook for another few mins to release the oil. 
  

Coat the onion in the chorizo oil, then tip in the tomatoes. 
  

 Fill the empty can with water and pour into stew. 
  

Season with salt and pepper and bring to the boil. 
  

Once boiling, season the cod fillets and add to the pan. 
  

Reduce the heat and gently simmer for about 7 mins. 

Gently mix in the butter beans and cook for 1-2 mins more until hot. 
  

Scatter with parsley and serve. 

Our Food BTEC groups would like to share their winter warmer recipes favourites for this term. 

From BTEC Level 1 – Cod and chorizo stew  

From BTEC Level 2 – Hotpot 

For vegetarian options exchange the mince with quorn mince , chorizo with quorn sausages and double the 
amount of veggie sausages to replace the cod. Enjoy ! 



23 

 

 

 

 

 

BTEC Level 2 recipe - Hotpot 
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Ingredients Equipment: 

2 potatoes 
500g minced beef 
2-3 carrots 
1 onion 
1 tbsp tomato pu-
ree 
Gravy granules 

Peas and sweetcorn 
1 tbsp. Worcestershire 
Sauce 
Salt & pepper 

Chopping board  x 2– Vegetables 
Saucepan – Potatoes 
Wok/Large frying pan 

Mixing bowl 
Jug - gravy 

  
Turn on oven to  180 C 

Peel and slice your potatoes into equal thickness slices. 

Place the sliced potato in a large microwavable bowl, cover with water and microwave on full 
power  

for 5 minutes. Drain them carefully and set aside. 

Dice your carrots and onion. 

Sauté the onions in a large pan sprayed with some oil until they start to soften. 

Add in the mince and continue cooking for another 5 minutes. Add the carrots and cook until the  
mince has started to brown. 

Stir in the garlic, peas, sweetcorn, tomato puree and Worcestershire Sauce. 
  

Add in salt and pepper 

Remove from the heat and make up your gravy. 

Transfer all ingredients into your oven proof dish and top with a layer of potato. 

Cook at home for about 35 minutes until the potatoes are golden. 


